



Kansas City, Mo.

Dr. F.C. Allen University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

Thanks for your kind letter of recent date.

I am happy that the Journal was able to play a part in making our biggest basketball show of the season such a huge success.

It was quite a game and everyone I have talked to who saw it feels the same way about it. It was quite a treat to Kansas City basketball fans who had grown accustomed to the play of Naismith League and A.A.U. teams.

We want more of it in Kansas City.

Thanks again and with best personal regards,

Sincerely,

Carroll